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24th March 2020  
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
I hope that you and your families are all keeping well in light of the current circumstances and that 
students are managing to adjust effectively to social distancing. 
 
I wanted to thank all our students for their excellent behaviour last week upon managing their concerns 
over such a significant global event and in finding out that their school day and social contact with their 
peers was to be so abruptly cut short.  We are all very proud of how the students conducted themselves. 
 
You will be aware that last night the government escalated its strategy on social distancing placing 
further limitations on freedoms to leave the home.  I understand how difficult this can be for everybody 
but in particular children and teenagers, and so would urge you to encourage daily routines to replace 
the school schedule to help keep your child positive and motivated. 
 
We are encouraging all the children who are able to still attend school to join staff in the Joe Wicks daily 
workout at 9am to ensure the day starts with some exercise.  I would suggest this is a great way to also 
start the day at home to give a defined start time.  I also recommend scheduled breaks at consistent 
times to punctuate the day. 
 
Staff have been busily setting work through Class Charts for home study and I am pleased to see a 
number of you have been in touch querying elements of this, indicating high levels of engagement in 
home support. 
 
Do please continue to contact us as needed as our staff are all working either from home or within the 
Academy to support this continuity in remote learning.  We would also encourage you to send us in any 
pictures of great work that students have completed that could be shared to our website and Twitter 
exemplifying their fantastic independent learning skills.  We will continue to reward positive efforts 
appropriately. 
 
Do please also make time to support your child/ren with any concerns they may have about the current 
situation. Whilst we cannot remove their anxieties completely, our experience shows us that airing 
them openly can be supportive in breaking down any misconceptions that can lead to greater worry. 
 
I would also urge you to take very seriously the Government imperative to keep your children at home 
adhering to social distancing regulations.  We are aware that police will have powers to stop and 
challenge any children seen out.  As well as the potential for such an experience to be very unsettling, 
the consequences of being challenged without good reason to be out could be a significant fine. 
 
Please remember that we continue to be available to support the needs of all children in our Harefield 
Academy community so do let us know if we can support you in any way. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Tash Hurtado 
Headteacher 
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